
February-April 2012 

North Lawrence Improvement Association President Performance (Ted Boyle) 

 

Date Activity 

2/5/12 Discussed performance report and school bus stop at 3
rd

 and Lyon with 

Coordinator. 

2/6/12 Prepared plans for school bus stop at northeast corner of 3
rd

 & Lyon.  

Attended health dept. meeting at UP Depot, 7-9 p.m. to discuss health dept. 

performance. 

2/7/12 Submitted ad to LJWorld for chili supper.  Talked to residents about bus stop 

at 3
rd

 & lyon. 

2/9/12 NLIA attended CDBG Board meeting at City Hall to explain school bus stop 

at 3
rd

 & Lyon. 

2/13/12 Helped set up and attended NLIA chili supper at UP Depot.  80 people in 

attendance from North Lawrence and South Lawrence. 

Talk to UP Railroad about replacing North 4
th

 Pedestrian crossing from 4
th

 & 

Locust to 4
th

 & Maple. 

2/21/12 Talked to Amy Polson re: community gardens. 

Delivered information to Jerry Jest about NE Sector Plan and levee concerns. 

2/22/12 Talked to Sara Nelson about construction lighting on neighborhood. 

3/1/12 Attended LAN meeting to discuss zoning truck stop and N. Mass St. project. 

3/2/12 Talked to City Manager about bridge lane repair. 

3/3/12 Talked to resident about neighborhood clean-up and garage sale dates 

3/5/12 Write ad for NLIA meeting and take to LJW.  Delivered letter from NLIA 

President to Coordinator for newsletter. 

3/6/12 Call sanitation to pick up sofa at 317 Elm. 

3/8/12 Talked to David Corliss about bridge work after St. Pat’s parade resurface last 

lane; resurface N. 2
nd

 and N. 3
rd

 street and stripe.  Put bid out for N. 5
th

 street 

pump station. 

3/12/12 Talk to Chuck Soules about septic tank install south side of airport; contractor 

walked off job; could not complete due to too much ground water.  Called 

Darion Belt, planning commissioner, to talk to Chuck Soules about airport 

sewer project. 

3/12/12 NLIA meeting.  Guest speakers: Common Ground Gardens and Bowersock 

Plant. 

3/14/12 Attend planning commission study session 7:30-9 a.m.  NE Sector plan.  Barb 

Clark, Nancy Shilmen and Simmons.  NLIA spoke on Industrial use in grant 

township.  Renew 3 year on tax audit committee. 

3/20/12 Talked to Coordinator about newsletter. 

3/23/12 Talked to City Assistant Manager about pre-empt on 2
nd

 & Locust.  Police 

cars do not have pre-empt. 

3/28/12 NLIA attended sales tax audit meeting in City Manager’s office.  Update on 

Maple Street pump. 

4/2/12 Talked to Matt Bond re: storm water pump bids and contractors.  Picked up 

newsletter from printer and mailing list. 

4/4/12 Pick up books on Maple Street pump.  Five companies are bidding for 



engineering and design of pump.  Reading five bid books. 

4/9/12 Attended NLIA meeting.  ICL gave annual update.  Natalya Lowther was 

concerned that NLIA had minutes stating Occupy Lawrence had moved to her 

farm.  She claims not true.  NLIA will print retraction in Fall newsletter. 

4/16/12 City commission meeting about industrial zoning and truck stops in Lawrence 

neighborhood. 

4/19/12 Met with GBA re: engineering design for the Maple Street Pump station. 

4/20/12 Talked to Barb Higgins-Dover, Grant Township trustee about water line, NE 

Sector Plan, advantage recycling and N. 3
rd

 and N. 2
nd

 road repair. 

4/23/12 Talked to Kelly Kregh about music at old Harley Shop; meeting at 10 a.m. 

Monday 4/24. 

4/23/12 NLIA attended planning commission meeting about NE Sector Plan and 

Industrial sites.  Planning commission removed all future industrial sites from 

NE Sector plan.  This has been a 4-5 year battle now it has to go before City 

commission.  Helped tenants to homeowners with vacancies at 800 block of 

Elm.  To build 4 homes for low to moderate income people. 

4/24/12 Talked to Bartlett & West about storm water pump at 6
th

 & Maple and about 

retention ponds and 1 or 2 pumps. 

4/26/12 Selection Committee for Maple St. Pump project: Chuck Soules, Shoeb Ubin, 

Matt Bond & Ted Boyle.  PEC Engineering & Design; GBA engineering 

design.  Meeting with Bartlett & West on Monday. 

4/30/12 Submitted ad to LJW for NL garages sales, Saturday, May 5 

4/30/12 Met with Matt Bond, Chuck Soules, Shoeb Ubin, & Bartlett & West to 

discuss engineering and design firms.  Contractor will be chosen same way.  

Bids to go out by August 2012. 



NLIA Coordinator Performance (Amy McCurdy) 

Date Hours Activity 

2/1/12 .5 Begin work on Spring/Summer 2012 newsletter. 

2/9/12 2.0 Prep. Of performance report (Nov-Jan) and emailed to City 

2/10/12 .5 Chili supper reminder to residents 

2/13/12 1.0 NLIA chili supper 

2/22/12 .5 Prep of minutes for newsletter. 

2/27/12 1.0 Newsletter prep. 

2/27/12 .5 Email with Kendall re: new website 

2/28/12 .5 Talked with Beverly re: ad payments and Ted re: newsletter 

dates 

2/28/12 2.0 Newsletter prep. And draft to Ted 

3/7/12 1.5 Newsletter prep-add from Ted 

3/8/12 .25 Email meeting reminder to residents 

3/15/12 .5 Calls to two businesses re: newsletter ads and to Beverly re: 

member list 

3/16/12 1.5 Newsletter editing 

3/19/12 1.0 Newsletter ad prep for Jake Dibben 

3/19/12 .25 Added March minutes to newsletter 

3/19/12 1.0 Draft #2 of newsletter to Ted for review 

3/20/12 1.25 Talked with Ted re: changes to newsletter; made revisions 

3/27/12 1.0 Newsletter prep. 

3/28/12 .5 Newsletter to printer 

3/29/12 .25 Newsletter and sandrat logo emailed to Kendall for website. 

4/3/12 .5 Notice to LJW re: meeting 4/9 

4/9/12 1.5 Attended NLIA meeting 

 


